
Word of Thanks from Council Chair, Audrey Lumsden 

(December 5, 2020) 

Greetings! 

On behalf of the TMUC Council and myself, I would like to take this opportunity to express a 

special thank you to the entire TMUC congregation who participated in the belated Annual 

meeting this past Sunday (Nov 29).  It was wonderful to have so many able to join us and to see 

so many of you.  I would like to also express a few sincere words of thank you that I was remiss 

in mentioning in the midst of learning how to conduct a meeting online. 

First, I would like to acknowledge that for the first time, we have our Annual Meeting report 

attached to our TMUC church site.  Thank you to Karen Ilchena for making this possible. 

A sincere thank you to Susan Copeland for taking care of the minutes. We are most fortunate to 

have Susan’s gifts in recording our time at TMUC in Council, congregational and annual 

meetings. 

On behalf of our TMUC congregation, I also wish to acknowledge the strong and caring 

leadership of our Ministry team of Carol Fletcher and Jeff Cook and all of their efforts on behalf 

of our congregation and liaison with the community in our efforts to be community.   We are 

also blessed to have the gifts of our music leadership team of Annette, Cheryl, Crystal, and 

Lynne.   Music has been such an important part of worship here and is much appreciated. Brenda 

LeBeau has continued to provide the leadership to help ensure the ongoing Sunday school and 

youth programming as well as participating with Messy Church.  Thank you to each one of you. 

To all on the TMUC Council and various committees including our Trustees, a special thank you 

for your ongoing time, commitment and dedication. 

To all of our TMUC dedicated volunteers and all others who pitch in to make a difference at 

TMUC, the simple phrase of thank you does not always seem adequate, but is very much so in 

evidence in many if not all efforts to make TMUC viable for today and into the future. 

Sincerely, 

Audrey Lumsden 

Chair, TMUC Council 

 


